
 
 

November 17, 2010 

 

By E-mail and Courier 

 

Ms. Kirsten Walli 

Board Secretary 

Ontario Energy Board 

2300 Yonge Street 

27th Floor 

Toronto, ON 

M4P 1E4 

 

Dear Ms. Walli: 

 

Re: EB-2010-0131 Horizon Utilities Corporation Application to the Ontario Energy 

Board for Electricity Distribution Rates and Charges as of January 1, 2011 – 

Unredacted Interrogatory Responses on the Preliminary Issue 

 

Horizon Utilities Corporation (“Horizon Utilities”) filed its responses to interrogatories 

on the Preliminary Issue with the Ontario Energy Board (the “Board”) and intervenors on 

November 8, 2010.  In so doing, Horizon Utilities filed responses to Board staff IR #4b) 

(in part) and Energy Prove IR #1 in accordance with the Board’s Practice Direction on 

Confidential Filings. 

 

Horizon Utilities is in receipt of Procedural Order (“PO”) #3 from the Board in which the 

Board determined that “there is no information contained in the body of the responses 

which is confidential in nature.”  While Horizon Utilities had filed such information 

confidentially in order to attempt to maintain the confidentiality of its customer.   

Horizon Utilities believes that such information is important to its responses to the 

aforementioned interrogatories.   

 

Horizon Utilities is therefore submitting to the Board and to intervenors the unredacted 

versions of the full responses to Energy Probe IR #1a) and Board staff IR #4b) including 

the Appendices to Board staff IR #4b). 

 

Horizon Utilities hopes that, in responding to the PO immediately, such will allow 

intervenors to provide Horizon Utilities with any written submission that they might have 

pursuant to the Preliminary Issue by November 19, 2010.  Otherwise, based on the 

timeline set out in PO#3, Horizon Utilities is concerned that it may be difficult to 
anticipate being able to complete its written reply submission by November 29, 2010.   

 

Should you have questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
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Yours Truly,  

 

 

[Original signed by Indy J. Butany-DeSouza] 

 

 
Indy J. Butany-DeSouza 

Vice-President, Regulatory and Government Affairs  

Horizon Utilities Corporation 

Tel: (905) 317-4765 

Fax: (905) 522-0119 

 

cc:  John G. Basilio, Horizon Utilities Corporation 

James C. Sidlofsky, Borden Ladner Gervais LLP 

Intervenors of Record 


